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ESEASA

European Union Aviation Safety Agency

FAQ n.22597

FAQs:
Part-SPO, Air Operations, Regulations

Question:
Can | use third-country registered aircraft for my SPO operations?

Answer:
Third country registered aircraft - References: Reg. (EU) No 965/2012 on Air
Operations, Reg. (EU) No 748/2012 on initial airworthiness

In accordance with ORO.SPO.100 (b), the aircraft used in commercial SPO (SPO-
COM) shall have a certificate of airworthiness (CofA) issued by an EU Member State
in accordance with Reg. (EU) No 748/2012 or shall be leased-in in accordance with
ORO0.SPO0.100 (c). This means that operators conducting SPO-COM must operate
aircraft registered in an EU MS or, alternatively, leased-in aircraft registered outside
the EU.

In non-commercial SPO operations (SPO-NCC and SPO-NCO), there is no
requirement with regard to the State of registration of aircraft.

For operations, such as parachute dropping, sailplane towing or aerobatic flights
with non-complex motor powered aircraft, eligible for the exemption under
SPO.GEN.005 (c), there is no requirement with regard to the registration of aircraft
either.
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